
Woodbastwick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 10th November 2010 in Woodbastwick Village Hall at 7.30 pm
Present: Patricia Steven (Chairman)




 
 




   Barbara Garrett






   Di Eliel







   Five residents

1.
Apologies: 




Kit Cator 



James Hood 


Jane Wilson



Ruth Dobson
James Carswell (County Councillor)


George Debbage (District Councillor)


PCSO Bob Hall

2.
Declarations of Interest:

None.
3.
Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting dated 8th September 2010 were agreed to be correct and were signed by Patricia Steven, as Chairman of the Parish Council.
4.
Matters Arising:

4.1
Sgt Julia Sandell and PCSO Bob Hall visited two Ranworth residents to apologise for any misinterpretation arising from the article in The Mardler
4.2
The footpath in Panxworth behind Cotenham Barn is not a public right of way, according to the OS map.  The clerk has requested advice from Norfolk County Council on the situation where paths are not registered as a right of way but have been walked by local residents for some years, and will obtain the necessary forms for an application for the path to be registered.
4.3
NCC wrote to the business in Panxworth requesting that the advertising sign be removed and thought that it had been. The clerk has told NCC that the sign was still there last week.

4.4
Patricia Steven and the clerk attended the Broads Authority planning forum on flooding.

4.5
Patricia reported that the signs for the path between Ranworth staithe and the church have been erected.

5.
Correspondence:
5.1
James Carswell asked that the Norfolk County Council initiative, “Norfolk’s Big Conversation” be brought to councillors’ and residents’ attention; the County Council is asking residents to suggest ways to make savings whilst maintaining services.
5.2
NCC’s “Norfolk Matters” will henceforth only be available online; Councillors are invited to subscribe to the publication at www.norfolk.gov.uk/norfolkmatters.

5.3
NCC has sent a copy of the Core Strategy and Minerals and Waste Management Policies for consideration.  This was noted.
5.4
PCSO Bob Hall sent a report of one recorded crime since the last meeting.

5.5
BDC has sent details of Community Emergency Response Plans.  Communities are encouraged to think about a list of contact details of volunteers and a central meeting point in case of emergency.  This will be on the agenda for the next meeting.
5.6
The Land Registry in inviting all councils to register their land.  The councillors confirmed that the Parish Council does not own any land.
6.
Financial Matters:






      









      
    £
Balance b/f at 9th September 2010


655.90
Receipts:

Precept – 2nd half



         1,429.00
Petty cash balance




  10.00

Training bursary




  30.83
Cheques for Payment:

SWPC – share of exps




  14.45
Acle PC – share of exps



    8.41
P James –clerk’s fee and exps



253.94
Beighton PC – share of training bursary

    4.58

Upton PC – share of bursary



    9.17

Mazars – external audit



  58.75

S Simpson – new signboards



  86.00

Royal British Legion (LGA 1972 s.137 donation)
  50.00

Ranworth Village Hall - hire of room

              15.00
Balance c/f at 10th November 2010

         1,625.43
Savings Account



         5,614.00
Total Monies




       £7,239.43
The above invoices were approved for payment.

7.
Fairhaven Garden Trust Land in Ranworth:
The Fairhaven Trust has confirmed that they will be planting native hedging such as hawthorn, beech, amelanchier, wild plum and guelder rose during November, concentrated around the area where the gate will be erected.  They have not yet decided on the type of gate.
The councillors agreed that they would prefer a wooden, field gate.

8.
Highways Matters:
None.

9.
Planning:
Broadland District Council sent details of some planning enforcement action taken at Sotshole Cottage in Ranworth.
10.
Environmental Matters:

The Broads Authority has reported that some honeysuckle plants have been planted at the staithe to soften the landscaping.
11.
Panxworth Church Tower:
Patricia reported on a meeting on site with members of the Parochial Church Council, the Diocese of Norwich, the vicar, the prospective purchasers and their agent.  The PCC had only recently discovered that the church is still owned by the PCC, with the Diocese being responsible for the day-to-date maintenance.  This surprised the prospective purchasers who had been negotiating for some time with the Diocese.  
The plans at present are for a house to be built on the footprint of the nave, linked with the tower.  Some of the churchyard would become private gardens and some, with the more recent graves, would be open to the public as a garden of remembrance.

The Parochial Church Council hopes to start a working party to tidy the site.

The Parish Council will keep local residents informed as and when any further details are received.
12.
Public Forum:
12.1
In answer to a question from a resident, the clerk confirmed that the quorum for the Council is three councillors; the meeting was therefore valid.
12.2
A resident asked about the reaction of South Walsham Parish Council to the information about the sugar beet lorry blocking the highway while loading. The clerk reported that the councillors felt that it was an unavoidable part of country life and appreciated that this had already been raised with the farmer.  Patricia said that she had spoken again to the farmer and was reassured that the contractor this year will load lorries on the track and not on the highway.

12.3
It was requested that the draft minutes of the meetings be put on the noticeboard as soon as possible after each meeting.  This was agreed.
12.4
It was requested that the name of the Council be added to the Ranworth noticeboard.  This will be on the agenda for the next meeting.

12.5
A resident complained that a sign stating “Bridleway – No Vehicles” had been removed from the bridleway (No:1).  The councillors felt that this sign was probably put up by a local land owner but the clerk will contact Norfolk County Council to make sure.

12.6
A resident asked about the Parish Council’s correspondence with the Fairhaven Trust concerning the hedging and gate onto the bridleway.  The councillors agreed that the clerk’s email and the reply received from the Trust were sufficient.
12.7
The clerk was asked again to contact Norfolk County Council about the removal of the advertising sign in Panxworth.
12.8
There was some further discussion about the usage of the footpath behind Cotenham Barns in Panxworth to Norton Hill.

12.9
A resident expressed some concern about the works being carried out on private land in South Walsham near Norton Hill.

13.
Any Other Business:

13.1
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 12th January 2011 at Woodbastwick Village Hall.  
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8.40 p.m.

Signed...........................................................

Dated: 12th January 2011

Chairman

